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Episcopal Diocese of Rochester

Standing Committee

 27 April 2016

Attendance: Michael Hartney, Sarah Peters, Richard Hamlin, Christopher Moore, Lois Giess, Virginia Mazzarella, Lesley Adams                                                                 Bishop Singh attended the entire meeting.
Absent: Marino Fernandez              

The meeting convened at 4.05 pm.

The opening Prayers were led by Lesley.  

The agenda was moved, with amendment. MSP

The Minutes of March 23, 2016, were approved.  MSP                                                             The Minutes of the February 2016 meeting were reconsidered and amended.  MSP                                                                                                                                              Both the February and March minutes will be posted on the Diocesan website.

After discussion the Consent to the election of the Bishop of Pennsylvania was considered.  MSP

The Behavioral Covenants’ publication was discussed.  It was agreed that the Deans will receive an advance copy of the Letter from the Bishop and President of the Standing Committee (accompanying the Behavioral Covenants) for comment before their dissemination to the Diocese before Pentecost.

The Bishop updated the Standing Committee on the Trustees' discussion re: Diocesan House and its future utilization.

The Advocates have written to the Bishop and Standing Committee.  The Bishop thanked the Standing Committee for facilitating the first meeting.  The Bishop suggested, and the Committee agreed, that he would arrange a future meeting between the Advocates and him at a mutually agreeable time.  

The Bishop’s report provided a two-page summary of his activities and initiatives in the Diocese since our last meeting.  Highlights were a) the Canon to the Ordinary search committee is narrowing candidates.  Skype interviews with finalists are being scheduled.  The bishop should have final candidates sometime in May; b) the Community Garden initiatives throughout the Diocese are providing community outreach; c) the South Wedge Mission is in conversation with the ELCA for a new church plant initiative.  National Episcopal Church funding may be possible.; d) the Rural Migrant Ministry collaboration with Grace Church Lyons continues; e) Ephphatha Mission of the Deaf is in conversation regarding a plan and discernment for their future ministry; f) The Revd Eric Thompson will be an interim at Canaseraga and Dansville for the next few months; g) The two deans whose terms expire this year will continue through the November Diocesan Convention; h) Zion Avon and the Veteran's Administration continue to discuss the funding regarding Zion House and the housing of female veterans.; I) Seeing the Face of God in Each Other forums are going well.  

Process feedback:  Members of the Standing committee agreed that meetings are going well with good listening and sharing. 

Prayer Concerns: 

Richard: Brother's recovery from aphasia; Priest colleague (and former Diocesan Priest at Epiphany Gates) who has died.                                                                           Virginia: Parishioner who is ill and undergoing tests.                                                Michael: Anticipated birth of a granddaughter in May                                             Birthday greetings to Chris from the Standing Committee and Bishop                    Bishop Prince: Thanksgiving for the induction as Rector of Andrew VanBuren in Clifton Springs; and Debs Duguid-May as rector at Trinity Greece.                                Lesley: Thanksgiving for Christa Levesque's recent wedding

The meeting wa​​s closed with prayer by Sarah.  

The meeting adjourned at 5.33 pm.

